
The Simmon Drive Project is a joint partnership between the Town of 

Osceola and the Village of Osceola. 
 
Start Construction Notice 
 
Simmon Drive Reconstruction 
September 10, 2024 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Albrightson Excavating is scheduled to start construction activities beginning on Thursday, 
September 12, 2024, and it is anticipated that construction will last for 2 to 3 weeks. The 
contractor’s working hours will be 7am-7pm Mon-Fri. 
 
The project is generally described as a pulverize and overlay of Simmon Drive, from 75th 
Avenue (CTH M) to Airport Road, including roadway widening, shoulder construction, pavement 
striping and turf restoration. Albrightson will start by widening the road on both sides while 
leaving the existing pavement in place. Once the road is widened, they will grind up the existing 

asphalt and pave the new road surface. Residents will have vehicle access to their homes during 
the project, however, there may be periods of time during the workday when access may be 
temporarily restricted. 

 

Mailboxes will need to be removed during construction and reinstalled when construction is 
complete. During that time, a temporary bank of mailboxes will be placed at the south end of 
the project near Airport Road. All mail will be delivered at this location until the mailboxes are 
reinstalled. 
 
If you have questions, please feel free to call me at 651-252-7094 at your convenience. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Angela Popenhagen - Stantec Engineering 
 


